COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA
Office of the Governor

Sean T. Connaughton
Secretary of Transportation

June 1, 2010

The Honorable Robert F. McDonnell
Governor, Commonwealth of Virginia
P.O. Box 1475

Richmond, VA 23218

Dear Governor McDonnell:

In accordance with Item 436 C1 of Chapter 781 of the 2009 Acts of Assembly, this letter
will certify that all available federal transportation funds will be used in accordance with
applicable federal law and in support of the transportation policy goals included in that
Chapter. The projected federal revenue in FY 2011 is $918 million, which will change
based upon final numbers from the Federal Highway Administration.

On June 16, 2010, the Commonwealth Transportation Board will consider adoption of the
FY 2011-2016 Six-Year Improvement Program as well as the annual budgets of the
Department of Transportation and Department of Rail and Public Transportation. The
working draft of the Program was presented to the Board in May and four public hearings
on the Program have been scheduled prior to June 16.

Information on the working draft of the Program and presentation of revenue and budget
information will be available at the Department of Transportation’s website,
ww.vdot.virginia.gov, or the Department of Rail and Public Transportation’s website,
www.drpt.virginia.gov. When the Board approves the Six-Year Improvement Program
and the annual budgets of the Departments of Transportation and Rail and Public
Transportation, this information will also be available online.

Sincerely,

Sean T. Co ghton

cc: Members of the General Assembly
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